AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 3rd day of October, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
 Absent


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

      Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

High School Students David Rosales from Melville Drive, New Windsor,                               and Romero Williams from Gregory Way, Newburgh, led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item #10C: Engineering: Construction Inspection - Watermain                    

                                Improvements at Colden Park
Added Item #17:     Data Processing Purchase of Hours

Added Item #18:     Building & Grounds: Painting of 21 Hudson Plaza 

Added Item #19:     Engineering: Request for No Cost Time Extension -                                          

                               Gardnertown Road and Gidney Avenue 

Deleted Item #19:   Possibility of Executive Session: Purchase of Land                                (Water Shed Protection)

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,698,922.40 for vouchers 163992 to 164259.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Land Purchase/Water Shed Protection
Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby of                          Town Hall since Friday, September 23, 2016 and on the Town’s Web site since              Friday, September 23, 2016.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on   Wednesday, September 28, 2016 and in the Sentinel on Friday, September 23, 2016.  This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York State                Law.
MOTION was made 7:05 p.m. by Councilman Presutti to open the Public Hearing.                    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the purpose of the Public Hearing is               the matter of the increase and improvement of the facilities of the Consolidated Water District in the Town by the acquisition of a 19.9 acre of unimproved parcel land located   on the east side of Chadwick Lake Reservoir between NYS Route 32 and Fostertown Road at an estimated cost of $12,000.00 (Section-Block-Lot: 17-1-106.2).  
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Purchase Cost



-

$10,000.00

Payment of Outstanding Taxes

-

  $1,500.00

Legal, Administration, Publication
-

     $500.00







$12,000.00
Bill Fetter from Rockwood Drive
 
Mr. Fetter asked the Town Board whether there is anything in the deed for development  

             in the future.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that there may be a chance of subdividing in 

             the future but will not be by the lake.  

Mike Glass from Fostertown Road

Mr. Glass stated that he had spoken to Supervisor Piaquadio on the telephone and 

             wanted to know if the land could be subdivided as his preference would be to keep                

             this land as pure green property.  Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Town Board 
             would like to leave the option open regarding the front area of the property.  However,              

             the purchase is for the Town’s reservoir protection.  
MOTION was made 7:15 p.m. by Councilman Manley to close the Public Hearing.               The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
      7.    DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:
Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:
             The Highway Department has had a very busy summer.  The following items 

             were completed: 1/2 mile of cold milling; 1 /1/2 mile of mixed paving; 2.37 miles                        

             of top coat; prepped 29.57 miles for chip seal; 3,000 feet of drainage; finished                    

             paving the Police Department parking lot. 
             -  Getting ready for the winter.  

             -  The paver had some problem with the hydraulics.
             -  Mower will be here tomorrow. 

Donald Campbell, Deputy Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current 3Q16 Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 23,000 - +15%; Arrests: 1,000 – 

   +45%; Cases: 3,200 - +14%; Traffic Tickets: 3,600 - +40%.

-  Thank you to the Town Board; Todd and the Highway Department for the great              

    job paving the Police Department parking lot. 
-  The Town Police Department will be hosting a six week Citizen’s Police Academy   
   program beginning Tuesday, October 11th from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.   There is                                    

   no charge to attend.  Applicants must be 21 years of age or college students at                  

   least 18 years old.  Town residents will be given preference as space is limited.
   Completed applications must be submitted no later than Friday, October 7, 2016.
       8.   RESOLUTIONS: 

        A.   Affordable Health Care

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                    

             for approving the Draft Resolution regarding the establishment of Affordable                   

             Care Act Measurement periods.               

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution 
             regarding the establishment of Affordable Care Act Measurement periods.               

                    The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
B.   Water Conservation
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 
   
       approving the Draft Resolution supporting water conservation.  Councilman Presutti 

             sponsored and read the Resolution.  The Town Board recommends the following 
             measures to conserve water inside and outside the home or business:
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                    Inside the Home or Business:  

                    Fixing leaking faucets, water lines and toilets; installing low-flow toilets and shower  

                    heads; taking showers instead of baths; washing only full loads of laundry; using            

                    dishwashers with only full loads; refrigerating bottles of water instead of letting a                

                    faucet flow to cool; not letting water run when brushing teeth or shaving and         

                    replacing appliances with greater water and energy efficient appliances.


                  Outside the Home or Business:

       Using water conserving landscaping; mulching to retain moisture; adjusting your                   

       mower to a higher height and mowing more frequently; not fertilizing when you can’t     

       water; aerating your lawn and using commercial car washes to wash your vehicles.

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Draft Resolution        

                    supporting water conservation.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman                

                    Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
        C.   Budget and Highway

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                    

             for approving the Draft Resolution calling Public Hearing scheduled for  Monday,     

             November 7, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. on the Preliminary 2017 Town Budget.               

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the draft Resolution 

             calling for a Public Hearing, scheduled for  November 7, 2016 at 7:00 p.m., on                   

             the Preliminary 2017 Town Budget.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
             Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.                        

        D.   Special Districts

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                    

             for approving the draft Resolution calling Public Hearing scheduled for Monday, 

             November 7, 2016 at 7:15 p.m. regarding Special District Assessments; Rolls and 
             Benefit Formulas for 2017.
             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Draft Resolution calling 
             for a Public Hearing, scheduled for November 7, 2016 at 7:15 p.m., regarding 

             Special District Assessments; Rolls and Benefit Formulas for 2017.  The Motion                

             was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent           
       9.    PERSONNEL: Correction of Salary

              There was a discrepancy on the salary for the Administrative Assistant position.                     

              Mary Butler’s corrected salary should be $37,778.00 per year instead of $38,109.00 

              that was previously submitted.
              MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve Mary Butler’s corrected              
              salary of $37,778.00 per year.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      10.   ENGINEERING: 


 A.   Roseton Hills Sewer District

                i.   Approval of Contract Operations

                          Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay JCO, Inc. from             

                          Wurtsboro $2,750.00 per month (retroactive from October 1, 2016 to             

                          December 31, 2016) for the operation of the Roseton Hills Sewage                 

                          Treatment Plant.  Their scope of services include: Operation by a New                     

                          York State Grade 2A Certified Operator; daily inspection of the plant                 

                          operation; sampling of wastewater in compliance with the permit; routine 
                          preventative maintenance; monitor alarms and completion and submittal                    

                          of the Monthly Discharge Monitoring Reports.
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                          MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve paying JCO, Inc.          . 

                          $2,750.00 per month (retroactive from October 1, 2016 to December 31, 2016) 
                          for their scope of services.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  
                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Council- 

                  man Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
       ii.   Approval of Surveying Proposal
                          Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to pay Maser Consulting P​.A.    ​      ​                    $1,700.00 for their proposal for surveying services regarding the private               

                          sanitary sewer disposal system (MC Proposal No. 16001298P).  

 

                         

Section I 
-
Scope of Services                   
                    

Section II
- 
Business Terms and Conditions




Section III
-
Client Contract Authorization
                          MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve paying Maser      

                          Consulting P.A. $1,700.00 for their surveying services.  The Motion was 
                          seconded by Councilman Manley.  
                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Council- 

                  man Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
             B.   Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant; Approval to Purchase                

                    Backup Pumps

                    Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval to purchase one Flygt Model                

                    NP-3127.090 submersible pump at a cost of $10,176.00 plus shipping and one               

                    Flygt Model NP-3085.092 submersible pump at a cost of $6,090.00 plus shipping              

                    as recommended by CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. operators  at the Delaware 

                    Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant.

 

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve purchasing both Flygt     

                    Model submersible pumps at a combined cost of $16,266.00 plus shipping.  The 
                    Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  
            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
             C.   (DELETED ITEM): Watermain Improvements at Colden Park Construction 
                    Inspection - This item was deleted from the agenda. 
     11.   RECREATION: T-38 Withdrawal


Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests           

             payment from the T-38 account (all donation money) in the amount of $2,500.00               

for the following special events at Chadwick Lake Park:



Trunk or Treat (10/28/16) 
    $1,500.00 

Tree Lighting (12/2/16)  

    $1,000.00





    Total    $2,500.00
The Egg Hunt scheduled for April 8, 2017 in the amount of $1,000.00 will be voted                on in 2017.
             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve payment from the T-38 
             account in the amount of $2,500.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
             Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
     12.   HIGHWAY: 

        A.   Working Leader Position
       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to post for a Working    

       Leader position which has been vacant since Richard Merrill retired in 2012.

       MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve posting for a Working    

       Leader position.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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B.   Part Time Position

       Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Alan Rau as a              

       part time Laborer.  Mr. Rau will need to complete his paperwork and physical.  His 
       intended start date will be on or after Thursday, October 13, 2016 with an hourly           

       rate of $9.00 per hour.  

       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Alan Rau as a             

       part time Laborer starting on or after October 13, 2016 with an hourly rate of               

       $9.00 per hour.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman         

       Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
        
 13.   HALLOWEEN PROCLAMATION
 Supervisor Piaquadio proclaimed a town wide curfew on door to door “Trick or Treating”    

 which will run from 9:00 p.m. until 6:00 a.m. starting on Saturday, October 29, 2016  

 through Monday, October 31, 2016.  The Town is concerned with the safety, health              

 and welfare of our young people and property owners.   

      14.   BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS: Part Time Janitorial Position


 Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to start the process for hiring a part time 

        custodian.  
        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve starting the process for              

        hiring a part time custodian.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      15.   ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal
              Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the                  

              canine veterinary services from The Animal Rights Alliance Inc. (TARA) in the amount               

              of $179.00.
              MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve using the T-94 account              

              to pay for the canine veterinary services from TARA in the amount of $179.00.  The 
              Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      16.  COURT: Unclaimed Bail 
             Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the unclaimed exonerated bail                 

             funds that are still unclaimed six years later in the amount of $281.00.  The bail  

             becomes the property of the Town and will be recorded in the General Funds 

             Miscellaneous Revenue Account #2770.  

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the unclaimed exonerated                     

             bail funds in the amount of $281.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman             

             Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman               

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      17.  (ADDED ITEM): DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Maintenance Hours
        Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance  

        hours at $82.50 per hour from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of             

        $3,000.00.  This purchase will be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account                

        #001-1680-0497. 

     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

     maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies of Cornwall for a total of $3,000.00.  The  

     Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
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     18.   (ADDED ITEM): BUILDING & GROUNDS: Painting of 21 Hudson Plaza
        Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting approval to hire Day One Custom Painting from 

        Middlehope at a cost of $14,890.00 minus a $2,000.00 donation for a total cost of 

        $12,890.00.  Day One will complete the following tasks for 21 Hudson Plaza: 

        Exterior of Building:  Prep; putty; caulk; and seal where needed.

        Entire Building:  Prime and seal; paint entire building including all doors; window                   

        trim; siding; soffits; facia boards; moldings and any other wood surfaces.
     MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Day One Custom     

     Painting at a cost of $12,890.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  


     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to acknowledge Supervisor Piaquadio                  

     accepting the $2,000.00 donation from Day One Custom Painting.   The Motion was 
     seconded by Councilman Manley.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  

     19.   (ADDED ITEM): ENGINEERING: Request for No Cost Time Extension Gardnertown 

             Road / Gidney Avenue 
        Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting permission to request and sign a no cost time 

        extension to the New York State Department of Transportation for the Gardnertown 

        Road/Gidney Avenue Creek Culvert project.
        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve granting Supervisor Piaquadio    

        permission to request and sign a no cost time extension.  The Motion was seconded by 
        Councilman Presutti.  

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  


      19.  (DELETED ITEM): POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Purchase of Land  

             (Watershed Protection)  
        This item was deleted from the agenda.

 20.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilman Ruggiero reported the following:
 
 -  There was a Lupus Walk held at Chadwick Lake Park on Saturday, October 1st.                  

           Iris Petrillo was the host of the event which was very successful.

 -  There was a Dog & Paws event held on Sunday, October 2nd at Chadwick Lake               

           Park.  The event consisted of many vendors; canine dogs showcasing their exercises 
           and a car show.
       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:

 -  A memorial service was held at Goodwill on Sunday, October 2nd with a breakfast 

           following.   

 -  A 100th birthday party was held in honor of John McCormack.  Mr. McCormack served 

           in the Army Air Corps in Guam during World War II.  He is a retired postal worker.  I 
           presented him with an honorary plaque from the Town.  
       -   Blue paint was painted between the yellow double lines on Gardnertown Road in 

           recognition of our Police force.  
Councilman Manley reported the following:
 
 -  The memorial service held at Goodwill was very nice.

 -  I am very happy that the Citizens Police Academy program has been brought                        

           back.  The program is free and lasts six weeks.  The Town should invite the press.

       -   Will Hoppy will be playing at the Chadwick Lake Park on Tuesday evening.  This                

           will be the last concert held for 2016.  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and 
           Conservation Robert Petrillo is doing a wonderful job and hopefully the Town will        

           continue to hold more concerts next year.
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Councilman Presutti reported the following:
 
-  Congratulations go out to Jim’s son who recently finished third in his aerobatics              

          school in Texas!  He graduated last May from the Air Force Academy in Colorado                

          and will be taking the next step in formation flying.  
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

       -  There will be a Presidential Election held on November 8th.  Anyone interested in  

          voting can register by mail up to Friday, October 14th .   Town Hall will be open on 
          Thursday, October 13th from 4:00-9:00 p.m. and on Saturday, October 15th from               

          1:00-9:00 p.m. for anyone wishing to register in person.  This will be the last drop             

          dead deadline you will have!  If you moved since the last time you voted, you must 

          register again to vote this year.
  -  The Town Clerk’s office will be open on Saturday, November 5th from 9-12:00 p.m.

     A limited number of doe permits will be issued at that time.
21.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Roland Tompkins from Vermont Drive
       Mr. Tompkins stated that he has been before the Town Board before and now is              

       trying to save the lives of his grandchildren.  Mr. Tompkins asked that stop signs                  

       or speed humps  be put up on Maine Drive and Greenwood Drive.  He also asked               

       if the police could do spot checks with either warnings or tickets being given.  Cars     

       rarely ever stop and before someone gets hurt he would appreciate something being             

       done.  
       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that he will have the Town’s Traffic Advisory Board look          

       into this request.  
      22.  POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Purchase of Land (Water Shed Protection)
             Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the Executive Session is cancelled because 

             Councilwoman Greene is absent.
      23.  ADJOURNMENT

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the regular Town Board                

             meeting at 7:53 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 10/06/16
